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Glendale 

Plaza Towers 
555 Capitol Avenue Suite 600 

Sacramento CA 958 14 

January 7,2008 

Ms. Angela Hockaday 
California Energy Commission 
Docket Unit, MS-4 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814-55 12 

Re: 	 SAN GABRIEL GENERATING STATION 
STATUS REPORT NUMBER 3 
DOCKET NO. 07-AFC-2 

Dear Ms. Hockaday: 

Enclosed for filing with the California Energy Commission are one original and 12 
(Twelve) copies of the SAN GABRIEL GENERATING STATION STATUS 
REPORT NUMBER 3, for Reliant Energy's San Gabriel Generating Station project 
(07-AFC-2) 

Sincerely, 

Southern California Office 100 North Brand Boulevard Suite 6 18 CA 91 203 



Scott A. Galati 
David L. Wiseman 
GALATIBLEK LLP 

555 Capitol Mall 
Suite 600 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
(91 6) 441 -6575 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

Energy Resources 
Conservation and Development Commission 

In the Matter of: DOCKET NO. 07-AFC-2 

Reliant Energy submits this Status Report Number 3, which addresses the 
current status of the San Gabriel Generating Station (SGGS). 

Application for Certification for the San 
Gabriel Generating Station 

AIR QUALITY 

SAN GABRIEL GENERATING 
STATION STATUS REPORT 
NUMBER 3 

The primary obstacle facing the SGGS is the delay of the South Coast Air Quality 
Management District (District) in issuing a Preliminary Determination of 
Compliance (PDOC). Reliant has provided all information requested by the 
District including additional information demonstrating compliance with the 
District's adoption of its Priority Reserve R l~ le  in August of 2007. Reliant 
understood 'that the PDOC would be delayed until adoption of the Priority 
Reserve Rule but fails to understand why it PDOC has not been released to date. 
Repeated requests for a realistic estimate of time for the District to issue the 
PDOC have been unanswered and Reliant remains frustrated by the process. 
Our understanding is that not a single PDOC or FDOC for any of the projects has 
been issued since adoption of the rule. Reliant remains concerned and seeks 
assistance from the Commission in obtaining the PDOC for this project. Reliant 
believes the District has all the information it requires to issue the PDOC. This is 
the sole issue that is preventing the timely progression of the SGGS certification 
process. 










